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Town Staff Recognized 
 

The Public Works Team was recognized by the Mayor and Town 

Council at the Meeting on May 18th.   

 

Mayor Lynn Montgomery  proclaimed May 16th—22nd as National Pub-
lic Works Week in the Town of Jamestown. The Proclamation urges all 
citizens to acquaint themselves with the issues involved in providing our 
public works and to recognize the contributions which the public works 
professionals make every day to our health, safety, comfort and quality 
of life. 

From left to right: Jamie Johnson (Public Services Superintendent),  Phil Mikles, Chris Pierce, Ethan 

Dills, Chris Eaton, Mayor Montgomery, Jonathan Knight, Phillip Cooper and James Conrad 
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Follow us 

on Twitter 

 
@Jamestown NC 

Hello Jamestown, 

 

It seems that things are slowly returning to normal after over a year of the Coronavirus 
pandemic. I hope that everyone has stayed safe and is paying close attention  to the guidance 
that has been distributed by the CDC. I know that everyone is looking  forward to enjoying the 
summer with their families and friends!  

 

The Citizen Advisory Boards are starting to have their meetings in person again. These 
committees are extremely important because they focus on different aspects of business conducted 
by the residents of the Town of Jamestown. The Planning Board and Parks and Recreation Com-
mittee are permanent boards that meet on a semi-regular  basis. There are also volunteer oppor-
tunities for citizens to participate in various steering committees which have a more narrow focus 
(such as updating the Comprehensive Plan or creating the Parks and Recreation Master Plan).  

 

The Town is very appreciative of the volunteers that are willing to spend their time and 
energy working for the community that we all love so much. There are currently two vacancies on 
the Planning Board for Extraterritorial Jurisdiction (ETJ) Members. The residents that would qualify 
for these two positions would be those that reside in areas that are adjacent to the Town’s corpo-
rate limits. Although ETJ residents do not live within the Town’s limits, our zoning and land use 
regulations still apply to the property owners in those areas (For Example: Cedarwood & Welling-
ton). The Planning Board Members serve five-year terms and may serve two terms before taking 
a break from the Board. The Town is always accepting applications for Regular Planning Board 
Members as well.  

 

There are three vacancies that have just opened up on the Parks and Recreation Com-
mittee. These Members must live within the Town’s corporate limits. The Parks and Rec Members 
serve two-year terms and can serve three terms before a required break.  

  

 Applications for the Citizen Advisory Boards can be found on the Town of Jamestown’s 
website under the “Downloads” tab. The Town could not function without the volunteers that 
serve on these committees. It is a great opportunity for anyone that is seeking to get involved in 
their local government and build connections within the community. Please call (336) 454-1138 
if you have any questions or feel free to email me your applications at: 

kweiner@jamestown-nc.gov.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Katie M. Weiner 

Town Clerk 

mailto:kweiner@jamestown-nc.gov
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Pinecroft Sedgefield 

Subscribe to the Town You 

Tube Channel. 

https://www.youtube.com/ch

annel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhs

LO9ZC6w  

Fire Department Purchases New Fire Station Alerting System 

 Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District is in the process of converting over the fire 
station alerting system to a new state of the art internet based alerting system.  By 
June, PSFD firefighters will begin being notified for a call by a system called the 
Phoenix G2 Fire Station Alerting System.  When someone calls 911, this system 
will alert firefighters at the fire station immediately after a dispatcher enters infor-
mation about a call into the computer-aided dispatch system.  An alert will be 
sounded at the fire station within milliseconds, and the call type, address of the call 
and the nearest cross street will appear on monitors as a visual indicator for fire-
fighters. This will result in decreased response times.  

  The system has additional health and safety benefits to the firefighters as well, 
such as a nighttime alert that starts at a lower volume and increases while LED 
speakers gradually begin glowing.  This technology has proven to reduce cardiac 
stress, which is one of the biggest health risks to firefighters.  This fire station alert-
ing system has recently become available in Guilford County and is a capital in-
vestment by PSFD.   

 

Derek Carson – Interim Fire Chief  

Contact:   Lieutenant Derrick Blackburn 336-299-4421 

Music in the Park Returns! 

 The “Music in The Park” series will 
launch with the first event on  

June 18 from 6 -9:30pm.  

“The Finns” are The FeaTured Band For our FirsT concerT. 

 Food and Beverages will be available to purchase. 

 

Bring your folding chairs or blankets, put on your dancing 
shoes and join your neighbors for an evening of fun at   

Wrenn Miller Park. 

 

Updates on the Food Trucks 
and vendors 

 Participatng will be  

posted on the  

Town of Jamestown  

Facebook page. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting


Town of Jamestown 

301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 

Jamestown, NC  27282 

Phone: 336-454-1138 

Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Sharen Apple, Editor 

Upcoming Events 

   

June 15 6:00pm Town Council  Meeting 

June 18 6:00pm Concert in the Park    Wrenn Miller Park 

July 2 6:00pm Concert in the Park    Wrenn Miller Park    

July 5  Town Hall Closed for July 4th Holiday 

July 8 4:00pm AARP Livable Communities Committee meeting Civic Center 

July 20 6:00pm Town Council Meeting 

 

Check the “Calendar of Events” section of the website for updates  We’re on the  Web! 
jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriff’s Department (non-

emergency)  (336)641-6691 
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Call 336.454.1138 

for an appointment 

with the Mayor 

 

If you wish to subscribe  or to submit your community event email  

Sharen Apple @ sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

Copies available upon request at Town Hall  

Mayor Lynn Montgomery   lmontgomery@jamestown-nc.gov   

Martha Stafford Wolfe mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov   

John Capes  jcapes@jamestown-nc.gov   

Rebecca Mann Rayborn rrayborn@jamestown-nc.gov   

Lawrence Straughn lstraughn@jamestown-nc.gov   

Town Council Contact Information 

Jamestown Park Golf Course  

Jamestown Park Golf Course is  operating on a normal schedule.  

The Grill is open for service  Wed.—Sunday  from   10 am—4 pm. 
 

Rentals for events at the Club House Mendenhall room are 

available for daytime events only. For reservations call 336.454.4912. 
 

The Town is now renting the picnic shelters located at the 

Golf Course.   The reservation calendar  has been filling up fast.   

 Call Town Hall at 336.454.1138 for 
shelter rentals. 

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/events.html
mailto:sapple@jamestown-nc.gov

